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Kaa Cub Scout Pack 

2019 / 2020 Report 

 

 
Kaa Cub Pack had an action-packed year, with the cubs having 
loads of fun and adventures, and attending Gordon Gathering and 
Lochter Activity camp.  
 
The cubs all earned their naturalist badge after observing the 
changes of seasons at Arnhall Moss.  Halloween is always a 
highlight and the cubs had a great time wrapping each other up 
into mummies and doing the classic dookin for apples and eating 
hanging donuts. 

The cubs had great fun making fires and cooking some 
delicious outdoor treats ( oasted chocolate bananas, raisin 
filled apples, smoors, dampers/ twists, and a poached egg in 
a baked potato) all while learning about safety and earning a 
lots of badges.  

They also a had great time taking part in dry ice experiments 
for the science badge (Thanks to ABSL Mel  a ‘STEM 
Ambassador’) and worked hard sending messages by 
semaphore for the communicator badge  They made it looks 
easy but it’s really difficult! 

  
We also had a most interesting visit to the Fire Station, and 
covered parts of our personal safety badge. 
 
As ever the cubs have played plenty games in between badge 
work.  Our favourites include Bucket ball, Over and under, and 
the Peg game.  We have been allowing the sixers and 
seconders to run games as part of their leadership badge.   
 
Over the coming months we hope to undertake more outdoor 
activities. 
 

Andrew, Michael, Tim, and George 

Kaa Cubs Leadership team 

  


